

Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Mr Anthony Hughes
Chief Executive Officer
The Harmony Trust
Greenhill Primary School, Harmony Street
Oldham
Greater Manchester
OL4 1RR

t Fe

February 2019

Dear Mr Hughes,

I am writing to congratulate you, your staff and your pupils in The Harmony Trust on the very high levels of progress that pupils have made in writing and mathematics in last year's Key Stage 2 results.

Your trust's Key Stage 2 results, as published on 13 December 2018 in the multi-academy trust performance measures, show progress scores of 4.0 and 3.7 in writing and mathematics respectively. This means that your trust is amongst the top 10 trusts in England in terms of the progress your pupils make between Key Stage 1 and the end of Key Stage 2.

We want to ensure that every child has the necessary fluency in reading, writing and mathematics to prepare them for a successful secondary education and beyond, and your trust is supporting schools to provide this.

As a strong and successful MAT, you have an important role to play in supporting schools within your trust. I am also keen to see how you might develop support for schools outside of your trust – whether academies or maintained schools.

Thank you for your hard work and professionalism in producing such high standards and congratulations again to you and your staff for all you have achieved.

With best wishes.

Yours sincerely.

Rt Hon Nick Gibb MP

Minister of State for School Standards

Lord Agnew

Parliamentary Under Secretary of State

for the School System